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Dear Parent / Guardian  

 
OYAMA Hideo 
Superintendent of Education 

 Board of Education, Adachi City 

 
Matters you are requested to report to the school regarding the 
novel coronavirus infectious disease 
 

1 Matters for which prompt contacts are requested even at night time or on 

   Saturdays, Sundays and holidays. 

Contact【Adachi City Office (Representative phone)  03 – 3880 – 5111】 

 
※ Please be sure to tell the representative phone operator the reason of call, school 

name, grade, child name, and your contact information. The Board of Education will  

hand over the information to the school and contact the family. 

(1) If your child is "positive" for PCR test.  

(2) If you have not notified the school that your child will take the PCR test, but 

   the results will turn out during holiday.  

 

2 Matters for which prompt contacts are requested on weekdays. (If it occurs  

at night time or on Saturdays, Sundays, and holidays, please wait for the  

school to open.) 

Contact【School  03－3884－4611】 
 
※ If there is a period during which your child cannot attend school due to these matters, 

the child will not be treated as absent. 

  (1) The child has cold symptoms such as fever and cough. 

The child will not be allowed to attend school until more than 24 hours have passed 

since the fever disappeared and the symptoms tend to improve. 

(2) The child was identified as a close contact. 

The child will not be allowed to attend school for two weeks from the day of the last 

close contact with the infected person. Please inform the school of the instructions 

from the public health center and confirm the date of the start of school attendance. 

(3) Your child undergoes PCR test. 

The child will not be allowed to attend school until the results are available.  

If the result is obtained, please follow the instructions specified in item (5) below. 

(4) Your child has returned from abroad or entered Japan.  

Regardless of the country or region, the child will be required to stay standby 

 at home for two weeks, and will not be allowed to attend school during that period. 

(5) The PCR test result of your child was found. 

If the test result is positive, the child will not be allowed to attend school for a certain  



2 
 

period of time. Please inform the school of the instructions from the public health center 

and confirm the date of the start of school attendance. 

If the result is negative, the child can go to school in principle, but if the child is identified 

as a close contact, or if returned from abroad or entered Japan, the same period during 

which the child cannot attend school will be applied as indicated in item (2) and (4).  

(6) If a family member has cold symptoms, or is a close contact, or undergoes PCR 

testing, or has returned from abroad or entered Japan. 

We have confirmed with the public health center that there will be no restrictions on 

your child's attendance at school, but we will pay more attention to child health 

observation at school. If you are worried about your child attending school, please 

consult with the school. 

 

 

 

                                        (In charge) 

                                   School Health Subsection, School Affairs Section 

                                   School Administration Division 

                                   Board of Education Secretariat, Adachi City 

                                   (Tel.) 03 – 3880 – 5971 

             

 

 

 


